The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D Frizell President



Robert D. Hulshouser President-Elect



Darcy A. Dougherty Vice President



Jack R. Ewing iPast President

Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Brad Marx

Jay Larsen



Club Director, Treasurer-Elect Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Club RYLA Chair, Club TLC Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Michael Soden



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/

Our Program for June 16, 2016



Sherie Moore is the Safe Routes to School Coordinator for the Clark County School District, School-Community Partnership Program.

She was an immense source of help and support for the Bike Rodeo extravanza that the Rotary Club of Green Valley held on March 18, 2016 at Robert Taylor Elementary School. We look forward to working with her at Bike Rodeos in the future.

For more information, see:

Web site: http://bit.ly/1Fl22xQ

Facebook: www.facebook.com/CCSD Safe Routes to School Twitter: @CCSD_SRTS or www.twitter.com/CCSD_SRTS

Scribes

06-16-16: Jim Paxton 06-23-16: Debunking

06-30-16 To Be Announced

Register today for the Debunking Party, to be Held Next Thursday, 6:00 p.m. At Wildhorse

Come Join us for the Changing of the Guard/ (Debunking Party). This year's party is held on a Thursday evening in lieu of our morning meeting. Allowing our spouses/partners and friends to join us for the celebration. We will be naming the Rotarian of the Year, thanking Duane Frizell 2015-16 President along with his Board of Directors for thier efforts in leading the club to another award winning year. And the installation of the 2016-17 Board of Directors led by incoming President Bob Hulshouser.

Cocktail Hour (Hors d'oeuvres included): 6:00 PM - 7:00 PM - No host Bar

Dinner: - 6:45 PM.

Dress: Business Casual

Program: Announcement of the club "Rotarian of the Year", installation of new officers and plenty of thank yous.

http://www.directory-online.com/Rotary/index.cfm?EventID=77295006



Club Director, Past President

Birthdays



Mark Roy June 18



James Frey June 29



David H. Lee July 07



David Joseph Jochman July 09



Russell K Bowler July 12



Larry E. Skaggs July 12

Wedding Anniversaries



Russell K Bowler

Jun 20



Jack R. Ewing Jul 10

Events June 2016

06/16 - Club Meeting: Sherie Moore, CCSD Safe Routes to School

06/23 - Debunking Party at 6pm!!! No club morning meeting today 06/30 - club Meeting: RTC Tina Quigley

July 2016

07/07 - Global View 07/14 - Get Outdoors Nevada Dayonly Rotary Club Green Valley meets

Thursdays, 7:00 a.m. at Wildhorse Golf Club

Rotary Recap: June 9, 2016 By: Jim Paxton

The District 5300 awards were announced recently at the San Diego Conference, and Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) qualified in each avenue of service for the President's Citation. However, because some of our transferring Rotarians were not released in a timely fashion by their previous clubs, RCGV came up short of achieving the Presidential citation. Hats off to Christine Smith for the time that she spent collecting and submitting the data.

Incoming President Bob Hulshouser said, "I am proud of our club, not the process." Bob, who has previously served as the president of Rotary Clubs in Virginia, New Jersey and Pennsylvania, summed up RCGV's excellence, "We aren't a good Club, We are a Great Club!" Bob will be assuming his position at the Debunking Party on June 23rd when current President Duane Frisell's term is complete. Congratulations, Duane, on a great year!

Last Thursday morning, Duane called the RCGV meeting to order, and following the pledge of allegiance and a moment of Reflection, Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch introduced out guests and visiting Rotarians. See the visitors below. Duane urged our members to register on the website for the Debunking scheduled for June 23, at 7:00 p.m., preceded at 6:00 by an open bar.

Wine Club Chair Susan Johnson reported that the 2015-16 Club vintage has been completed, bottled and labeled, and it will be entered for a Baucus award. See Susan for event details.

Stacey Mulligan reported that the Club's first Kid's Triathlon was a success raising funds to assist low- income students with the funds required for them to participate in sports. Shoes and equipment were made available. In another announcement, Mike Soden will be holding a web training session following this week's meeting. New members and those challenged by computers should spend some time with Mike and he can help you to learn how to use the website (DACdb) as an information resource.

President Elect and Treasurer Brad Marx, was presented his Blue Badge following this completion of the required steps. Past President and Fine Master Mike Peterson focused trivia on Walt Disney's Donald Duck, who's stardom dates back to his 1934 movie debut. The University of Oregon was granted the right to use the likeness of a duck resembling Donald in 1940.

Happy dollars came from Don Havens who was happy to have returned from a cruise to Cuba. Art Basa was happy to be back after his long vacation. Jim Frey was happy to return from Reno, and Delinda Crampton was glad to have arrived home from New Mexico. Other Happy Dollars came from Darcy Dougherty for the Red Rock Production of "Beauty and the Beast." Larry Skaggs had a Happy Dollar for the nine- and-a- half- game lead held by the Chicago Cubs, and Gerry Holinski was happy about his family's recent ATV outing to Southern Utah. President Duane was happy about the upcoming debunking, as well as the successful Triathlon.

As is customary before the debunking and changing of RCGV Leadership, the incoming President, Bob Hulshouser presented the morning's program, previewing the coming year, discussing the transition and summarizing the accomplishments of the current, soon to end, Rotary year.

"Each club has its own vision," Bob said, "and it is important to have fun." One incoming member was a long time Rotarian who was coming off a 20 year membership hiatus. He visited our meeting, and he saw immediately that this was a group to which he wanted to belong"

Incoming Pres. Bob exemplifies RCGV's emphasis on bettering youth in our community. He has coordinated the Interact Programs at Green Valley and Silverado High Schools. Both Interacts have been highly awarded, and Silverado's Interact has 68 members. Bob hopes to participate with other Southern Nevada Clubs in hosting a foreign exchange student next year. A 15 year old Thai girl is being considered by the District. Host Families are needed. Details will follow during coming meetings.

Incoming Pres Bob highlighted next year's Club leadership. Brad Marx, the current treasure, is the President Elect. Debbie Mitch is Vice President and will continue as membership chair with the goal of increasing our membership to 50.

The Gala, headed by Darcy Daugherty was this year's big fundraiser. "We are looking at other fund raising opportunities such as a bike race or an interfaith prayer breakfast. We are also working to reinstitute the Souperbowl of Caring Food Drive with a grocery store partner. Larry Skaggs and Dave Jochman are actively working to develop fund raising opportunities. The Debunking is scheduled in lieu of our breakfast meeting next Thursday, cocktails at, 6:00 p.m., dinner at 7:00 p.m. Make your reservations on the website immediately.

The meeting ended with the raffle and the reciting the Four-Way Test.

Guests

Marilyn Ming Derrick Uehara

Visiting Rotarians

Robin Mondel - Casper, WY - membership pending Mark Roy - Irvine, CA - membership pending